Department of Aging and Disability Services (ADS)
Bureau of Education and Services for the Blind (BESB)
Statewide Committee of Blind Vendors

Minutes of the March 24, 2020
DRAFT
Attendance: 
Committee:

Brandy Altergott, David Pelaggi, Chad Farr, Frank Roberts, Shelly McDermott
Alternate: Amos Fatorma
Vending Facility Manager: Keith Haley, Jeremy Bailey, Carmella Ferreira, Anthony Ford, Ken Ramsay
Bureau: Brian Sigman, Ed Owens, Andrew Norton, Nick Faenza
A roll call of persons in attendance was taken.
This meeting was called to address Central Connecticut State University’s intent to extend their existing food service contract. Under our first right of refusal when an entity wishes to extend a contract, that matter must be brought to the Statewide Committee of Blind Vendors for their motion as whether to assume the operation or issue a waiver.
The description of the services required were read. After a discussion, the following motion was made by Brandy Altergott: To issue a waiver for the food service operation at Central Connecticut State University but to retain our rights to the vending machines at the University.
Seconded By: Dave Pelaggi
Vote: Yes – 5, No – 0, Abstained – 0
A motion was made be Brandy Altergott to amend the agenda to allow for a discussion on the effects of the Coronavirus on the Business Enterprise Program.

Seconded By: Shelly McDermott.

Vote: Yes – 5, No – 0, Abstained – 0

The vote was unanimous.
Most of the facilities in the program are currently closed due to the virus precautions. Vending Facility Managers expressed concerns about loss of outdated product, the ability to re-stock their facilities and no income for an extended period. Currently, the four community colleges are not scheduled to re-open until the fall semester.
Additionally, the program income will drop as vending sales fall due to customers now working from home.
The Bureau is sharing information on programs, loans and initiatives as they are made available to help small businesses through these challenging times. The Committee members requested that any further information regarding potential benefits to the Vending Facility Managers be shared with them as it becomes available.
Additionally, the Committee has requested that another meeting be scheduled for April 16th to update the status at that time. In preparation for that meeting, Vending Facility Managers are encouraged to send their questions and concerns to the Vending Facility Supervisor at edward.owens@ct.gov .  The questions received will be among the topics of the April 16, 2020 meeting which will begin at 4:00 pm.

Motion made by Shelly McDermott to Adjourn

Seconded By: Dave Pelaggi
Vote: Yes - 5, No – 0, Abstained – 0
Meeting adjourned at 4:55 p.m.
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